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                        TEASER

Miguel Godfrey Saunders is a man of vision in his ripe old 
age of 64 years. He stands looking out of the 5th floor 
window of his office thinking of what it took to get where 
he’s at right now. He was born to a single mother on the 
island of the Grand Caymans. His father who was a successful 
businessman, never married his mother. When Miguel asked him 
about that his father told him that he was too promiscuous to 
marry even though he loved her, he didn’t want to hurt her. 
Miguel’s father promised her he would take care of her and 
their son. While talking with his father, he found out he had 
a half brother one year older. His father encouraged he and 
his brother to work hard and study harder to achieve their 
goals in life. Miguel took this to heart and did exactly what 
his father had preached to him and his brother all their 
young lives. Miguel strived to be the best and finished high 
school second in his class. Miguel was accepted to the  
University of Middle Texas, where Miguel studied Geology and 
minored in electrical engineering.

Miguel knew if he couldn’t get a job as a geologist, he could 
fall back on his engineering background as well. He always 
had a fascination about rocks and how the earth was formed. 
He also liked to take things apart to see how they worked. So 
upon graduation Miguel enrolled in the master program of the 
university in electrical engineering. It took him two years 
to finish. From there Miguel enrolled at University of 
Eastern Texas for his Doctorate, making great strides in his 
academic achievements. That’s where he would find his true 
love. Sunova Lola Talbot, a Dominican born beauty that caught 
his eye the first day of class. Sunova was studying 
mechanical engineering and they hit it off from the start. 
After courting her for a full year the couple were married in 
a nice ceremony paid for by both fathers. While in school, 
Miguel and Sunova welcomed their baby boy Miguel Jr. Miguel 
continued his studies and received his Doctorate degree. 
Miguel took a job in New Mexico thinking it would be the best 
place for him to get his feet wet in the industry and support 
his family. Miguel worked hard and his added value to the 
company was recognized. After ten years on the job, Miguel 
became VP of Research and Development. Hearing that the 
company was up for sale, Miguel went to his brother, Samuel 
Saunders who’s now the CEO of a large Caribbean bank to 
discuss the possibility of the two of them purchasing the 
company. His brother agrees and 37 years later this is where 
we are today.
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